Shawn M. Dwyer

July 20, 2015

Mike Conway

Merced City Parks & Recreation
678 W. 18" Street

Merced, CA 95340

Dear Mike,

The purpose of this letter is to advise you that I will need to resign from the Parks & Recreation
Commission as of today, July 20, 2015. The reason for this decision is solely due to my
appointment to the Merced County Civil Grand Jury.

At the time of my application I was unaware of the meeting times of the Grand Jury. As it turos
out, the meetings are Monday evenings.

Thank you and the staff of the Parks & Recreations Department as well as my fellow
Commission members for the time spent with me on the workings of the Department.






